






















ALASKA
PROFESSIONAL HUNTERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

P.O. Box 240971 ~ Anchorage, AK 99524

Phone: (907) 929-0619  

Email: office@alaskaprohunter.org  ~  www.alaskaprohunter.org

Dedicated to the conservation of our wildlife resources.

March 5, 2024 

Senator James Kaufman
State Capitol Room 115 
Juneau AK, 99801 

RE: Letter of Support for SB253 

Dear Senator Kaufman,

The Alaska Professional Hunters Association (APHA) is a statewide organization 
representing hunting guides in Alaska. Guiding hunters in Alaska is one of the oldest 
value-added tourism activity in the state. Nonresident hunters began traveling to Alaska 
in the 1920s. Alaska’s hunting guide industry is made up of small, mostly family run, 
guide businesses who operate on public land. According to McDowell, 86% of Alaska’s 
guide businesses are Alaska owned with a majority of those guide business owners living 
outside of Alaska’s urban areas. The APHA and our members have a vested interest in 
promoting wildlife and resource stewardship. Unfortunately, Alaska’s own DNR lands 
are currently a free-for-all where guides must race to out compete each other and resident 
hunters to provide a chance to harvest game for their clients.  

Alaska’s state lands currently allow for an unlimited number of commercial hunting 
guide operations in any one guide use area. Unlimited entry places a burden on the 
resource and puts resident hunters, especially rural hunters, at a disadvantage. Unlimited 
entry also undercuts small sustainable businesses because a newer operator or existing 
aggressive operator can set up on top of a sustainable business without regard to historic 
use - the winner of the race to the game takes all. Resident hunters currently do not have 
recourse if they have conflicts or are harassed by hunting guides on state land. DNR does 
not deny commercial hunting guide land use authorization, revoke land use authorization 
or suspend authorization for a guide, no matter how many complaints have been launched 
against an operator. DNR currently permits new guides on top of old guides without any 
process to determine sustainability, mitigate conflicts or ensure the new or old operator 
are complying with permit conditions. DNR’s lands in Alaska are the Wild West where 
the most aggressive guide wins and land use is guaranteed no matter how many 
complaints are levied at a hunting guide business or how many violations or safety 
incidents occur. 

Federal lands stand in stark contrast to state DNR lands. On federal lands guides apply on 
a ten year cycle and compete with each other for a guide concession. Guides are scored 
on their operation plan, history of compliance, safety record, safety plan, business plan, 







Dear Senator Kauffman:

The Alaska Wild Sheep Foundation (AK WSF) supports the legislation creating hunting 
guide concession areas on State lands and we sincerely appreciate your effort to 
propose and pass this important legislation.

AK WSF is an Alaskan non-profit corporation with over 800 members in Alaska and
throughout the US, Canda and Mexico. We are first and foremost a conservation 
organization articular and 
wildlife in general. WSF is the largest single NGO contributor to ADF&Gs wildlife 
conservation mission with more than $3M over the years. As a conservation focused 
organization, we are also allocation neutral in that we do not favor one hunting group 
over another. Our membership is comprised of resident, non-resident, non-resident 
aliens, and subsistence hunters
Instead our g

We see the proposed concession system as having many advantages over the current 
system where the number of guides in a guide use area is unlimited.  

First, the establishment of guide concession areas encourages the guides to establish a 
vested interested in the conservation health of their allocated areas. This emphasis on 
stewardship is a much more behaviorally sound methodology for conservation (wildlife) 
management than the current system of unlimited guides in area which fosters an 

ophy.

Areas that have dedicated guides with a vested interest in the management of those
areas will also facilitate the execution of more extensive wildlife management to include 
predator control, habitat improvement, and more thorough and consistent wildlife 
surveys. The guides will essentially act as a force multiplier and important partner for 
the Department and Board of Game encouraging the undertaking of more labor-
intensive projects. This enhanced ability will in turn encourage NGOs like AK WSF to 
provide the matching funds for Pitman-Robertson funding to execute more enhanced 
programs.

A study conducted several years ago by the Department and the University of Alaska 
Fairbanks showed that the number one complaint of Alaska resident hunters was 
overcrowding. Reduction of the number of guides operating in high use areas will go a 
long way towards eliminating this problem. Including the ability of guides to work 
harmoniously with the public and resident hunters into the selection criteria for 
concessionaires will also help eliminate the real and perceived friction between hunting 
groups.   



One specific example that supports guide concessions is that Dall sheep in Alaska are 
currently managed under a full curl, or 8-year-old strategy. The harvesting of sub legal 
rams by hunters is not just illegal but detrimental to the availability of legal rams in future 
years and may actually have a negative impact on the reproductive capacity of specific 
sheep populations. Currently 
state lands despite a history of harvesting sub-legal rams. On federal lands, where 
guides must compete for concessions; a record of sub-legal harvest will hurt an 
applicant s chances of being awarded a concession again. The benefits to the resource 
and all users from a competitively awarded commercial land use system becomes 
obvious,

In addition to penalizing sub-legal harvest, the proposed system establishes a 
partnership with state wildlife professionals that can help prevent wildlife violations and 
poaching. This again provides a force multiplier for the woefully undermanned wildlife 
enforcement trooper staff. 

The Alaska Wild Sheep Foundation encourages the passage of this bill to establish 
hunting guide concessions. Conservation of wildlife resources starts with sound 
stewardship. Failure to adopt a better system of managing commercial hunting on state 
lands prohibits the realization of the full potential of a team effort and perpetuates the 
friction between user groups. AK WSF strongly supports the creation of hunting guides 
concessions and we deeply appreciate your efforts to advance this critical piece of 
legislation.

Kevin J Kehoe, President
Alaska Wild Sheep Foundation
(907) 441-6323
kevinkehoe@alaskan.com





























May 10, 2024

Sent Via Electronic Mail
Senator James Kaufman
State Capitol Room 115
Juneau AK, 99801
Senator.James.Kaufman@akleg.gov

Re: Support for SB 253 and HB 396 

Dear Senator Kaufman: 

On behalf of the Alaska Federation of Natives (AFN), I write in support of SB 253 and HB 
396, both titled "An Act establishing a Big Game Guide Concession Area Permit Program on 
land in the state relating to the duties of the Big Game Commercial Services Board, the 
Board of Game, the Department of Fish and Game, and the Department of Natural 
Resources; requiring the Board of Game to establish an initial big game guide concession 

the management and conservation of Alaska’s wildlife resources, ensuring sustainable 

Alaska’s state lands are crucial for our subsistence resources, which are integral to the 
cultural and economic well-being of Alaska Native communities. However, the current 
system of unlimited commercial hunting guide operations on state lands has created 
challenges, particularly for hunters from rural Alaska Native communities, 
themselves at a disadvantage due to increased competition and resource depletion.

SB 253 and HB 396 propose necessary reforms to introduce a structured and sustainable 
framework for commercial hunting on state lands, similar to the successful federal land 
management system. By implementing an entry system for commercial guides, these bills 
aim to:

Promote Resource Stewardship: Limiting the number of guides will help ensure that
wildlife populations are managed sustainably, prevent over-harvesting, and allow for
better resource conservation.



Protect Subsistence Hunters: By reducing competition from overuse by commercial
operations, these bills will help preserve the subsistence rights and opportunities
for Alaska Native communities.
Ensure Best Practices: By requiring guides to apply for permits based on their
observance to best practices, these reforms will encourage higher standards,

local Alaska Native communities.

AFN also highly encourages the incorporation of consultation with major landowners, 
including Alaska Native corporations, within these units. This consultation will ensure that 
the unique perspectives and rights of these stakeholders are considered when issuing 
guiding permits and will promote
respects traditional land uses and supports local economies.

AFN believes that these changes are essential for balancing the diverse needs of all 
Alaskans, ensuring that our wildlife resources are managed responsibly for future 
generations. As such, I urge you to support SB 253 and HB 396 and help establish a fair and 
sustainable management system for Alaska’s state lands that respects the rights and 
traditions of Alaska Native communities while fostering economic opportunities for all. 

Thank you for your leadership on this critical issue. Please do not hesitate to contact me to 
discuss this issue in more detail.  

Sincerely, 

Julie Kitka
President 


